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 21ST CENTURY COMMUNITY LEARNING CENTERS – NEW SERVICE DELIVERY MODEL 
 
 
  WHAT’S NEW FOR 2007-2008?   
 
 

 The School District and the Children’s Services Council (CSC) formed a partnership for the 
delivery of services to the schools operating 21st Century Community Learning Center 
(CCLC) programs.  

 
 The partnership with the CSC: (1) combines the CSC’s leadership, advocacy and expertise 

in providing after school services that promote student achievement and family 
programming with that of the 21st CCLC grant; (2) implements a cost efficient and effective 
model wherein unwarranted duplication of services is eliminated; (3) places responsibilities 
for student learning gains and grant documentation on the service delivery provider which 
will be selected jointly by the school and the CSC; and (4) reduces the District’s 
administrative and instructional delivery costs.  

 
 
 
  WHAT YOU NEED TO DO?   
 
 

 Attend a meeting with key staff members at the District Office and at CSC to discuss the 
grant and plan strategies to be incorporated into the grant application. 

  
 
 
  WHAT WILL HAPPEN IF YOU DON’T?   
 
 

 The school/district may not be successful in securing the grant. 
 
 
 
 WHO NEEDS TO KNOW?   
 
 

 Schools identified by the area superintendents to write for the 2007-08 21st Century Grant 
 
 
 
 HOW WILL YOU COMMUNICATE FOLLOW-UP?   
 
 

 The 21st CCLC Program Manager will provide on-going communication with the grant 
applicants and those schools that are successful in writing the grant. 

 
 
 

CONTACT  
 

Career, Technical, and Community/Adult Education 
Dr. Carl M. Dasse, 21st CCLC Program Manager 

(754) 321- 2534 


